

# Glenn County SELPA Governance Committee

## Meeting

Capay, Glenn County Office of Education, Hamilton Unified, Lake, Orland Unified, Plaza, Princeton, Stony Creek, Willows Unified

October 18, 2022 at 9:00 am

Glenn County Office of Education – Orland Administration Office  
(Success Square Conference Center)  
131 E. Walker St., Orland CA 95963

### MEMBERS PRESENT:

Jacki Campos	SELPA Director
Jeremy Powell	Hamilton Unified School District
Christine McCormick	Princeton Joint Unified School District
Patrick Conklin	Plaza Elementary
Suzanne Teffs	Walden Academy (arrived at 9:17 am)
Molly Fiorella	Orland Unified (Alternate for Mr. Perry)
Nikol Baker	Lake Elementary School District

MEMBERS ABSENT: Kevin Triance (Stony), Emmett Koerperich (WUSD), Jim Scribner (Capay), Victor Perry (OUSD)

Others Present: Judy Holzapfel, Shirley Diaz, Tracey Quarne, Ryan Bentz, Elena Jones, Mr. and Mrs. Ward

**1.0 Call to Order: 9:03 am**

**2.0 Pledge of Allegiance**

**3.0 Welcome, Introductions and Roll Call**

**4.0 Approve September 20, 2022 SELPA Meeting Minutes**

- M: Jeremy Powell 2<sup>nd</sup>: Patrick Conklin, Vote: Unanimous - Approved

**5.0 Discussion / Action items**

**5.1 Mental Health Funding:** *Discussion of the funding changes for the 23-24 school year and implications for services*

- Jacki discussed ERMHS funding going directly to LEA instead of to SELPA, like it is currently funded. Recommendation to keep things as they are. Less revenue out of the model, the change would increase the costs to the LEAs. ERMHS works well and is well coordinated. ERMHS services are necessary and support all districts.
- Jacki proposed possibly passing a resolution next month. Need to know to build the budget for next year.
- Jeremy asked to see the revenue for each district. – Ryan stated that if the big LEAs pull out of services small LEAs would lose services.
- Christine wants the breakdown on current funds and current services, of what it might look like based on the current funding and current staff. – Bring to the next meeting as discussion.
- Need to build the budget as is until stated differently.

**5.2 Small LEAs compliance monitoring:** *Update on the monitoring process according to CDE*

- Slide presentation presented.
- Random selection causes some LEAs to be possibly selected from every year, to every 6 years.

- Ed benefit review will likely include every IEP on the caseload
- Superintendent must make their own account
- They have not released the policy review protocol yet

**5.3 LCAP input from SELPAs: *Ideas for LEAs to obtain input from the SELPA***

- Slide presentation presented
- Early reminder that LEAs need to connect with the SELPA for the LCAP for students with disabilities
- LEAs can meet with Jacki or Program Specialist in February to May of every year to meet this requirement
- Jacki can attend Office Hours for LCAP with Shirley

**5.4 Alternate Pathway to Diploma: *Information about new education code allowing an alternative pathway to a diploma***

- Slide presentation presented
- New pathway must be offered due to AB 181
- Must be working with the IEP teams, and notified by the 10<sup>th</sup> grade
- Determine what this looks like in practice for the LEA
- Classes must be aligned to the standards
  - o Examples shown
- Many questions from LEAs on the timeframe for when a student has the ability to complete the program
- FAQ should be out prior to December 31<sup>st</sup>.
- Superintendents agree that this is a good thing, need to work on how it will be implemented.
  - o Good to start the students sooner in junior high
- Does not change their special education eligibility status until the student ages out or revokes consent
- Is there any discussion on recent students that may be eligible? (Victor Perry) Yes, all SPED programs are starting to look at students

**5.5 Community Advisory Committee (CAC): *Continued need for LEA to nominate parents to serve on the committee.***

- Reminder that we need parents on the CAC who willing to participate.

**6.0 Committee Reports:**

**6.1 Fiscal Oversight Committee: *Standing meeting October 10, 2022 was canceled. Schedule new meeting date for January 2023.***

- Jeremy stated that at previous meetings Tracey reported he would provide transparency regarding the indirect costs, Jeremy would like to see that information before Randy and Tracey leave
- Ryan stated that he has been looking into it, and they may find certain positions that could be adjusted.
- Tracey stated he will have something for discussion at the November SELPA meeting.

**7.0 Information Items:**

**7.1 State SELPA**

- Jacki shared the updates in the meeting.

**7.2 GCOE Fiscal Report**

- Handout in packet

**7.3 OUSD Fiscal Report**

- Angie reported out per Christine's email

**7.4 Staff / Program Updates & Changes**

**7.4.1 GCOE**

- Hired a number of aides, still need 3
- Down 2 OTs and one teacher

**7.4.2 OUSD**

- RSP Teacher at OHS
- Couple aides as well – 6.0 and 6.5 (Mill St)

## **7.5 Communications**

- None

## **8.0 Public and Committee Comments on Non-Agenda Items**

- Mrs. Ward has questions regarding Learning Recovery Grant,
  - Partnering to meet
  - Surveying parents with dates and times
  - Jacki can bring to next meeting
  - LRG – mention after school social skills group
    - 4 to 5 hours per week
    - 1 program in progress
      - IEP team decision
  - Asked if the Learning Recovery Grant covers this for all districts
  - Daughter does receive OT through OUSD and asked about the replacement services
  - In regards to the CAC – parents represented OUSD in 2021 and 2022
    - Members in this time and nothing has happened
    - Spoke with OUSD administration last year
      - What steps have OUSD taken to engage parents?
  - What is OUSD plans moving forward to get involved and grow the CAC?
    - Tracey stated OUSD has policies for parent communication and parents should go to the Superintendent first.

## **9.0 Adjournment – 10:00 am**